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A combined Work and Regular Session Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale was 
held in the Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, New Jersey on July 18, 2024.  The 
meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Mayor Wilczynski.   

Linda Cervino, the Municipal Clerk, read the open public meetings statement: “In compliance with the 
Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been satisfied.  The meeting dates for the year are 
confirmed at the Annual Meeting, are posted on the public bulletin board in the Municipal Building and 
on the Borough Website, published in The Record within the first 10 days of the New Year, and copies are 
sent to The Ridgewood News and Star-Ledger. Notice of this meeting by the July 8, 2024, Sunshine Notice 
was sent to The Record, The Ridgewood News and Star Ledger and has been posted on the public bulletin 
board in the Municipal Building and Borough website.” 

On Roll Call, the following were present:  Councilman Joseph Daloisio, Councilwoman Susanne Lovisolo, 
Councilman Matthew O’Toole, Councilman Tyler Yaccarino, and Mayor Amy Wilczynski.   Councilwoman 
Liz Homan and Councilman Ed O’Connell were absent.  A quorum was met.   

The following were also present:  Ray Wiss, Esq., Borough Attorney; Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal 
Clerk; Andrew Agugliaro, DPW Superintendent; and Police Chief Michael Dillon.   

Mayor Wilczynski led the salute to the flag. 

AGENDA REVIEW: 

Mayor Wilczynski reviewed the agenda which included: 

• Proclamation:  National Ovarian Cancer Awareness.
• Approval of Minutes.
• Second reading and public hearing of Ordinances 24-09 and 24-10.
• Resolution to Authorize Capital Budget Amendment RES 24-185.
• First reading of Ordinances for Introduction 24-11 and 24-12.
• Consent Agenda.
• Closed Session Resolution.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS ONLY: 

Elijah Schindler, 635 Franklin Turnpike, Allendale, spoke about the damage done to his car while driving 
on Franklin Turnpike while the road was under construction.  He stated he was driving towards Waldwick 
and just passed the intersection in Allendale when he noticed a few raised manholes that were unmarked.  
As he was driving, he hit one of the manholes and it contacted his sway bar link, and it sheared his front 
sub frame in half.  His steering rack runs through the sub frame, and it broke the steering rack and driver’s 
side axle.  He is seeking some reimbursement from the borough for the cost of repairs.  Mayor Wilczynski 
stated that it’s not an Allendale road and it’s not an Allendale job.  Our Allendale DPW superintendent 
Andy reached out to Tom Connelly who is the head of the county.  He said that you can call them.  I sent 
you that number.  He does want pictures and if there is a police report.  Unfortunately, the borough can’t 
do anything.     
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Gabriele Kay, 104 Schuyler Road, Allendale, stated that over the past month I have been interning with the 
borough with a focus in the affordable housing.  I can’t express how elated I was when I found out that the 
mayor of Montvale was coming up with a lawsuit because I had spent numerous hours scouring the web 
trying to find any constitutional argument.  There is basically nothing that would come even close to 
supporting it.  I really hope that you, as a council, can come together and hopefully support this lawsuit.  
Mayor Wilczynski said she is going to be talking to the council about that as well.  I think there might be a 
good chance.  We’ve done a lot of research as well.  I really appreciate all the research you’ve done.  Gabe 
wrote this whole thing about the Fourteenth Amendment, and he did this amazing report for me.  I really 
appreciate it, and I hope you’re getting great value being an intern at the borough.   
 
James Thomas, 30 Arlton Avenue, Allendale, presented a petition regarding Bill S-1701, which was 
proposed five years ago. The bill aimed to require a cost-benefit analysis for long-term tax abatement 
projects, including an independent analysis by the mayor, to be shared with the governing body and the 
public. This analysis was intended to assess the financial impact on local entities and schools. Although the 
bill did not advance in the Senate, Thomas emphasized the importance of addressing the financial 
implications of tax abatements. He requested that the governing body use available financial data, including 
that from the warehouse project at 230 West Crescent Avenue, to publish a detailed analysis and projections 
of such projects.  Mayor Wilczynski stated she will talk to our CFO and thanked Mr. Thomas.  
 
No one else from the public came forward. 
 
PRESENTATION:   

 
A. Proclamation: National Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month (September 2024) 

presented to the Allendale Woman’s Club – Marie Caliendo and other members. 
 
The Mayor read the Proclamation into the record: 
 

Proclamation in Honor of  
National Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month 

 
“WHEREAS, ovarian cancer continues to have one of the highest mortality rates of any cancer, 

and it is a leading cause of cancer deaths among women in the United States; and  

WHEREAS, each September especially, we remember the mothers, sisters, and daughters we have 
lost to ovarian cancer, and we extend our support to those living with this disease; and 

WHEREAS, each year, thousands of women are diagnosed with, and go on to battle valiantly 
against this disease.  Yet, ovarian cancer remains difficult to detect, and women are often not diagnosed 
until the disease has reached an advanced stage.  Because early detection is the best defense against 
ovarian cancer, it is essential that women know the risk factors associated with the disease; and 
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      WHEREAS, during National Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month and throughout the year, we 
commend all the brave women fighting this disease and recognize their families and friends’ 
compassion and encouragement.  And in memory of all the brave women who have lost their lives to 
ovarian cancer, and in support of generations of women to come, let us recommit to reaching a safer, 
healthier future for all our citizens; and 

       WHEREAS, the Allendale Woman’s Club will be placing teal ribbons around trees throughout the 
Borough of Allendale as part of “Turn the Towns Teal”, a campaign to raise awareness of ovarian cancer. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Amy Wilczynski, on behalf of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of 
Allendale, do hereby proclaim September 2024 as National Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month in the 
Borough of Allendale and thank the Allendale Woman’s Club for all their efforts to raise awareness of 
this disease.  I call upon citizens, government agencies, organizations, health-care providers, and 
research institutions to raise ovarian cancer awareness and continue helping Americans live longer, 
healthier lives. And I urge women across the country to talk to their health-care providers and learn 
more about this disease.” 

Photos were taken with the Mayor and the Allendale Woman’s Club members. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – June 27, 2024 Work and Regular Meeting Minutes:    
 
Motion by Councilman Daloisio, second by Councilman Yaccarino that the June 27, 2024, Meeting Minutes 
be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote to approve the minutes was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: absent 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: abstain  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
SECOND READING OF ORDINANCES 
 
The Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 
The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on June 27, 2024, and posted on 
the bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough website.   
 

ORDINANCE #24-09:  AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND CHAPTER 53 OF THE CODE OF THE 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, “OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES”, TO FIX THE SALARIES, WAGES 
AND COMPENSATION OF THE OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE BOROUGH OF 
ALLENDALE FOR THE YEAR 2024. 
 

No one came forward from the public on Ordinance 24-09. 
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Motion by Councilwoman Lovisolo, second by Councilman O’Toole, that Ordinance 24-09 be passed on 
second and final reading and is hereby adopted and notice of same shall be published according to law. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: absent 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
(See Ordinance 24-09 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
The Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 
The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on June 27, 2024, and posted on 
the bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough website.   
 

ORDINANCE #24-10:  AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND, SUPPLEMENT AND REVISE  
THE CODE OF THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, STREETS AND SIDEWALKS, CHAPTER 233. 
 

No one came forward from the public on Ordinance 24-10. 
 
Motion by Councilman Daloisio, second by Councilwoman Lovisolo, that Ordinance 24-10 be passed on 
second and final reading and is hereby adopted and notice of same shall be published according to law. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: absent 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
(See Ordinance 24-10 attached and made a part hereof) 

 

RESOLUTION: 

RES 24-185/Authorize Capital Budget Amendment 
 
Motion by Councilman O’Toole, second by Councilwoman Lovisolo, that Resolution 24-185 be passed and 
is hereby adopted. 

 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: absent 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
(See Resolution 24-185 attached and made a part hereof) 
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INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCE 24-11: 
 
Motion by Councilman Daloisio that the following ordinance be introduced and passed on first reading and 
setting August 15, 2024, at 7:30 p.m. or as soon thereafter as the matters can be heard as the date and time 
and the Council Chambers of the Allendale Municipal Building as the place for a hearing on said ordinance. 
Second by Councilman O’Toole. 
 
The Municipal Clerk read the title of the ordinance into the record: 
 

• ORDINANCE #24-11:  BOND ORDINANCE TO APPROPRIATE AN ADDITIONAL SUM OF 
$2,200,000 FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF A COMMUNITY CENTER ON CRESCENT 
AVENUE IN, BY AND FOR THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, IN THE COUNTY OF BERGEN, 
NEW JERSEY, TO MAKE A DOWN PAYMENT, TO AUTHORIZE THE ISSUANCE OF BONDS 
TO FINANCE SUCH ADDITIONAL APPROPRIATION AND TO PROVIDE FOR THE 
ISSUANCE OF BOND ANTICIPATION NOTES IN ANTICIPATION OF THE ISSUANCE OF 
SUCH BONDS. 

 
On a roll call, the vote was record as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: absent 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
(See Ordinance 24-11 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCE 24-12: 
 
Motion by Councilman O’Toole that the following ordinance be introduced and passed on first reading and 
setting August 15, 2024, at 7:30 p.m. or as soon thereafter as the matters can be heard as the date and time 
and the Council Chambers of the Allendale Municipal Building as the place for a hearing on said ordinance.  
Second by Councilman Yaccarino. 
 
The Municipal Clerk read the title of the ordinance into the record: 
 

ORDINANCE #24-12:  AN ORDINANCE AMENDING AND SUPPLEMENT ARTICLE 2, 
CHAPTER 26-25 OF THE CODE OF THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE. 
 

On a roll call, the vote was record as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: absent 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
(See Ordinance 24-12 attached and made a part hereof) 

 



Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale  
Combined Work and Regular Session Meeting Minutes  
July 18, 2024 – 7:30 p.m. 
 

Page 6 of 12 
 

APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA: 
 
Motion by Councilman Daloisio, second by Councilwoman Lovisolo that the Consent Agenda be and is 
hereby approved. 
 
RES 24-186: AUTHORIZATION OF REFUND ISSUED FOR 2024 CRESTWOOD LAKE MEMBERSHIP 

ACCOUNT NUMBER 959289. 

RES 24-187: AUTHORIZATION OF 2024 CRESTWOOD LAKE SALARIES - SUPPLEMENT THREE. 

RES 24-188: A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE USAGE OF CONTRACTS WITH CERTAIN 
APPROVED STATE CONTRACT VENDORS FOR CONTRACTING UNITS PURSUANT 
TO N.J.S.A. 40A:11-12(a) & N.J.A.C. 5:34- 7.29(c) FOR THE 2024 CALENDAR YEAR - 
SUPPLEMENT ONE. 

RES 24-189: APPROVAL OF 2024/2025 AGREEMENT CONCERNING THE HIRING AND 
PLACEMENT OF TWO CLASS III SPECIAL LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS FOR THE 
ALLENDALE SCHOOL DISTRICT. 

RES 24-190: APPROVE CONTRACT WITH LOCAL NO. 11, AFFILIATED WITH INTERNATIONAL 
BROTHERHOOD OF TEAMSTERS - JANUARY 1, 2024 THROUGH DECEMBER 31, 2027. 

RES 24-191: REVIEW AND CERTIFICATION OF ANNUAL REPORT OF AUDIT FOR THE FISCAL 
YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 2023. 

RES 24-192: APPROVAL OF CORRECTIVE ACTION PLAN – REPORT OF AUDIT FOR FISCAL 
YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 2023. 

RES 24-193: AUTHORIZATION FOR MUNICIPAL CLERK TO SIGN “TURN THE TOWNS TEAL” 
PARTICIPATION LETTER – ALLENDALE WOMAN’S CLUB. 

RES 24-194: AWARD JESCO, INC, SOURCEWELL CONTRACT #011723-JDC, FOR THE PURCHASE 
OF JOHN DEERE 544 P WHEEL LOADER FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC 
WORKS. 

RES 24-195: APPROVAL OF TOWN-WIDE GARAGE SALE FOR ALLENDALE WOMAN’S CLUB 
OCTOBER 5, 2024. 

RES 24-196: BILL LIST OF JULY 18, 2024. 
 
 RES 24-197: APPOINTMENT OF RADIO POLICE DISPATCHER – CARA LABANCA 
PER DIEM/FULL TIME. 

 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: absent 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: abstain 24-196/aye to the balance 

 
(See Resolutions 24-186 through 24-197 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None. 
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NEW BUSINESS:  None. 
 
ADMINISTRATION 
 
Council Committee Reports 
 
Councilman Tyler Yaccarino - Facilities, Parks and Recreation.  Councilman Yaccarino stated that the 
Crestwood season is progressing well.  We’ve received some communication and some comments from our 
lake director, Tom Viscardi, regarding badge policies, guest passes and things we can do to improve our 
band night procedures as well as garbage collection.  Andy and I met yesterday at DPW just to get some 
thoughts on paper and how we can come up with the best long-term solutions, especially since we may be 
doing some reconfigurations at Crestwood with the new concession stand and things to that nature.  
Further, we will be meeting with a contractor tomorrow regarding the tennis court project at the Red Barn 
in terms of what engineering work we need to anticipate and to prepare for the emergence of pickle ball 
and other sports that are played at the courts at the Red Barn.    
 
Last Saturday was the Midlife Crisis band, which is always a fan favorite in Allendale.  I was up there at six 
o’clock meeting with the band making sure that all was set and the things that we’re working to implement 
to make the experience better for both the band members and the attendees are starting to be put in motion.  
 
This Saturday will be Michael Murphy, which is an acoustic band.  We heard him perform at a prior event.  
We will be having an ASA meeting in August once we have a good, confirmed attendance regarding the 
fall maintenance schedule for fields and for fall sports.  Finally, our continued partnership with the New 
Jersey Motor Vehicle Commission this time for vehicle inspections which were held yesterday at the Red 
Barn.  We had 30 vehicles inspected, including borough vehicles.  Reception was well received by the 
residents.  The inspections take less than five minutes.  We’ll be continuing to work with the Motor Vehicle 
Commission to offer these services.  The next one will be July 22, 2024.  The real ID trailer will be coming 
on September 10th and 11th.   
 
Councilwoman Susanne Lovisolo - Finance, Human Resources, Administration and Information 
Technology, Land Use and Construction Code and Council Liaison to Library Board.  Councilwoman 
Lovisolo stated that our Land Use Committee meeting was on June 21st.  Before we got too deep into the 
summer, we met to discuss some outstanding residential property concerns that our team of professionals 
has been working hard on resolving.  The good news is that our ongoing list has been cut in half as situations 
around these properties continue to get wrapped up.  We’re looking to have our next meeting on the 
morning of August 1st.  On August 1st, we look to resume our finance committee meetings.  As always, our 
great finance department continues to safeguard the fiscal accountability of our community.  From Human 
Resources perspective, we hired a great new addition to our borough team.  We welcome Dottie Blitzer as 
our new administrative assistant.  Make sure you stop by the clerk’s office at borough hall and say hi to her.  
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She’s also present in the audience.  Also joining the team to assist with our borough communication and 
take over the creation and disbursement of our borough newsletter is Julia Margagliotta.  Julia will be 
working mostly remotely, but we are equally as excited to have her on board.   
 
Regarding the Lee Memorial Library, they have also added to their team.  They are pleased to announce 
that Anna King Wyant has joined the library as its new part-time children’s assistant.  Anna is an award-
winning children’s author who has already made an impact at the library with her engaging story times and 
programs, including the recent Taylor Swift Swifty Club event, which was sold out.   
 
Summer reading programs for adults, children and teens are in full swing and there is still time to sign up 
for them.  For programming information make sure you check out the library’s newly revamp website.  
Also, mark your calendars for family day fundraiser for the library at the Red Barn at Crestwood on 
Saturday, September 7th.   
 
Councilman Joseph Daloisio – Councilman Joseph Daloisio - Public Works & Public Utility.  Councilman 
Daloisio stated that the DPW committee met this morning.  It was a good meeting.  We had a large agenda.  
I do want to take this opportunity on behalf of the Holiday Observers and the residents of Allendale to 
thank Andy in the DPW crew for all the support and help and cleanup with the Fourth of July.  Thank you 
to Chief Dillon for the support with the Fourth of July and fireworks display.  It was a great day, and 
everyone had a good time. 
 
Our DPW crew, as always, is continuing their normal work addressing issues; picking up storm debris after 
that storm that came through, taking care of Crestwood, keeping our downtown flowers watered and alive, 
taking care of our ball fields.  I am happy that Ordinance 24-10 passed tonight because it’s an important 
change when the utilities dig up a portion of our road.  The code only indicated they only had to pave and 
repair half the road.  Now our residents have the benefit of having the entire road paved, which helps our 
normal yearly budget and workload because we do try to pave certain roads in town. We usually do five 
roads a year.  We did discuss this morning that starting next year we’re going to look to do ten roads.   
Councilman Yaccarino asked since there is upcoming utility work, now that the ordinance has passed that’s 
going in effect, so any work here on out will be fully paved?  Councilman O’Toole said curb to curb.  
Councilman Daloisio said for the portion they’ve disturbed.   
 
I want to thank Andy Agugliaro for addressing our resident issues and concerns.  When we do have 
problems in town, please feel free to contact the DPW and the borough.  We are here to help and work for 
everybody.  I know Andy is very prompt about responding.  He’s always very professional and courteous.  
At the last meeting, we hired Drew as our full-time DPW employee, so, welcome drew.  We have two 
seasonal employees that are working for the rest of the summer, and we are beginning interviews next week 
for a new borough mechanic.   
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I am very happy to announce we are going to do a woodchip, mulch give-a-way for free to the residents on 
Saturday, August 10th, from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m.  This is down behind the DPW building.  There’s a pile of clean, 
shredded woodchips that can be used for mulch free of charge for any resident who wants to come down 
and get them.  You load your own.  We will put out a notice in the borough newsletter and on the website, 
so, please come down.         
 
Councilpresident Matthew O’Toole - Public Safety Committee.  Council president O’Toole stated the 
Fourth of July was a big event that we dealt with.  It went extremely well.  Thank you to the hard work 
and participation of not only all our agencies, but numerous neighboring and not so neighboring agencies 
as well.  Thank you to our hometown police, fire, ambulance, DPW and CERT.  Thank you to Sergeant 
Jamie Hillgardner who coordinated all the agencies as incident commander.  Her briefing was incredibly 
detailed.  As an attendee, it was extremely impressive.  The junior police academy starts Monday.  The 
police department is finalizing the hiring of two officers and is working to prepare for the upcoming school 
year.  To date, we have hosted the Gary Letizio Memorial Blood Drive twice.  Due to our success, we have 
been asked to host a third one.  We just finalized a date which will be September 26th from 1 p.m.to 7 p.m. 
at the Fire Department.  These drives would not be nearly as successful as they are without the help of 
many people.  One group who helped tremendously with our last drive, Scouts of Troop 59.  The scouts 
help by passing out snacks and juices and keeping an eye on those who donated to make sure they didn’t 
require any further medical attention, and general cleaning up and restocking those snacks and juices.  Dr. 
Letizia wanted to be here this evening, but he is presently training one of his agencies, so he asked me to 
pass along his heartfelt thanks and extend an invitation to the scouts to, again, help in September if you 
can.  Councilpresident O’Toole asked the scouts to come up to receive a special patch.  
 
Photos were taken. 
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal Clerk, welcomed Dottie Blitzer as an addition to the Clerk’s Office as an 
Administrative Assistant.   
 
Michael Dillon, Police Chief, stated thanked the community for a safe and enjoyable July 4th.  It truly does 
take a village to make this event happen and everyone’s contribution to a safe and secure event is greatly 
appreciated.  The department is working on various initiatives to address mental health in the community 
as well as a program to enhance selfish esteem and confidence of middle school girls.  These programs are 
in the development phase so expect more information in the near future.        
 
Andy Agugliaro, DPW Superintendent, thanked the mayor and council for the two new DPW pickup 
trucks and the front-end loader.  It should be here in a few weeks once the Purchase Order is done.  The 
roll-off that was ordered last month will be here in September.  The new DPW laborer, Drew, is doing 
phenomenal as the rest of the crew is.  Thank you for having Kim Olivieri, DPW secretary down by us 
Monday through Friday now.  She’s a tremendous help.  I want to welcome Dottie to the Allendale family.      
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Ray Wiss, Esq. of Wiss & Bouregy, Municipal Attorney, stated it’s been a busy couple of weeks, some of 
which is reflected on the agenda, and the following: 
 

• The preparation of the ordinance with respect to the curb paving. 
• Working with Chief Dillon on the revision to the promotion ordinance. 
• TJ from my office has been working with the clerk’s office on several OPRA requests as is typical. 
• Tom Bouregy has been diligently working on the cell tower situation.  I think that the process 

that the borough authorized has been very successful to date in the sense that the revenue 
anticipated by the borough is going to substantially exceed the revenue under the expired leases 
so that will be a net positive. 

• Effectuated the last parts of a land transfer to a resident, which has been a long time in the 
making. 

 
A quick update on the PK litigation.  I will be concluding the depositions of PK on July 29th, and we are 
scheduled to have a settlement conference with the court on September 16th.  Progress this week in the 
sense that we had the first telephone conference with Green Acres.  As I’ve been updating the governing 
body, we had been formalizing with Veolia as part of the transfer of the water utility of the New Street 
DPW site.  We’ve had input from the committee from Andy in terms of what the department needs in 
terms of their operational facility, what Veolia needs in terms of their running of the water utility.  We 
basically have agreed on a template of what that looks like.  The balance of the space we are offering to 
Green Acres as dedicated passive recreation area, parkland, as part of what’s called a diversion process.  We 
had a very positive phone call on Tuesday; Mike Vreeland, the borough engineer, and me, with a 
representative of Green Acres.  She is now talking to her team.  I anticipate in the next month or so they 
will probably have some representatives up here to walk the property and look at the proposed dedication.  
I think it will be a process that will be quite extended but at least it’s underway now.    
 
MAYOR’S REPORT: 
 
Mayor Wilczynski stated that our 210 Community Center is really looking good.  I’m trying to plan some 
tours for our staff first because we are trying to figure out how the community is going to be using this 
space.  It is completely different than what we have here.  Some of the finishes are going in and the colors 
look beautiful.  I think it’s going to be such a major plus for the community.   
 
Just a brief background.  Initially, it was going to be two stories, except Covid happened and a lot of things 
happened in between.  We worked differently here, so the prices went up to the point where we just did 
not feel it was worth spending taxpayer’s money to put borough hall there as well.  That’s why we decided 
to keep borough hall here.  If we moved over there, the library potentially would have moved over into 
this space.  They were very supportive of this decision as well.  It should be done by the end of the year, 
but I’m not making any promises.  We’ve had another fair share housing meeting.  Fair Share Housing is 
the Mount Laurel Affordable Housing obligation that every municipality has.  We have our numbers 
coming down in October.  It looks like our numbers are going to be 200 affordable units, which can translate 
to 1,000 units for the borough.  It’s going to be very difficult for the borough to fulfill that.  The closed 
session this evening is going to be discussing a litigation that is going on with all the municipalities in the 
state.  Councilwoman Lovisolo was on the Mayor’s meeting with me and Councilwoman Homan.  We’re 
going to talk to everybody about that and see which way we’re going to be going.   
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As part of our master plan, we are also embarking in a hazard vulnerability assessment study.  We have a 
meeting next week with all stakeholders that are involved with the borough like our DPW supervisor and 
our chief of police and our engineer and some other DPW workers that can identify some areas in the 
borough that could be affected by some type of climate change like flooding or things like that.  That is also 
going to be part of our master plan and that is going to be, we hope, telling the full story of fair share housing 
and what the borough can handle as far as building.  With this whole fair share housing, we are trying to 
get ahead of it.  We formed a team.  We’ve already had three meetings.  Been to meetings all over the state.  
We are doing the best that we can.  The obligation is not going to go away, but we must do the best that we 
can to handle this obligation.  
 
We will be continuing the mural project.  We’re going to have a meeting coming up soon.  Thank you, 
everybody, for their support with that.  I want to thank Alison for all her work with the audit.  It’s always 
a stressful time when the auditors come in and we passed with flying colors.     
 
Also, good news is that the county taxes came in a little bit lower than we anticipated.  Everybody’s taxes 
that you received on that paper is going to be a little bit lower.   
 
I also want to welcome Dottie to the Allendale team.  You’ve already made a great addition.  Welcome Julia.  
Julia is going to be our new Director of Communications.  She’s helping us get the newsletter out.  Helping 
us be more transparent with the borough and that’s one of our goals that we all have is to try to get as much 
information to everybody out there as they can.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS ON ANY MATTER:   
 
Walter Widmer, 38 Hamilton Street, Allendale asked if Councilman Yaccarino can explain what they plan 
to do regarding the tennis courts.  Councilman Yaccarino said tomorrow’s meeting is going to be a 
preliminary walk through of the site.  We’ve previously looked at the site in terms of determining how we 
want to best utilize all the upcoming sports, pickle ball, tennis, basketball.  So, there’s not necessarily a 
solidified plan yet but tomorrow’s meeting will put the wheels in motion so that we could start to finalize 
our specs and, ultimately, get the project going.   
 
Right now, the sport court material that’s on there was installed approximately 2014.  The underlayment 
under the sport court was probably done in the 1970’s if we had to estimate.  So, at this point, it would be 
a total rip and replace and engineering work.  Realistically, it will be a whole new tennis court facility.    
 
No one else came forward. 
 
CLOSED SESSION: 
 

 A. RES 24-198/Authorize Closed Session 
   1.  Governing Body – Discuss Affordable Housing Lawsuit. 
    
Motion by Councilman Daloisio, seconded by Councilman Yaccarino, that Resolution 24-198 be and is 
hereby approved. 
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On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: absent 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
(See Resolution 24-198 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
The Mayor and Council went into Closed Executive Session at 8:20 p.m.  Minutes of this meeting were 
taken and will be released to the public at the time the matter is resolved.   
 
The Regular Session meeting resumed at 8:38 p.m. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by Councilman 
Yaccarino, second by Councilman O’Toole and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 
8:38 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
__________________________________     September 5, 2024  
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC       Date Approved 
Municipal Clerk 
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